
 
 
 

QUATUOR CORONATI LODGE, NO. 2076 
The Premier Lodge of Masonic Research 

Consecrated 12 January 1886 

 
Master 

W. Bro. Professor Andreas Önnerfors 
 

Copyhold Farm 

Ladygrove, Goring Heath 

Oxfordshire 

RG8 7RT 

Email: secretary@quatuorcoronati.com 
 
 

6 August 2021 
 
Dear Sir and Brother, 
 
You are desired to attend the duties of the Lodge at Freemasons Hall, Great Queen Street, 
London on Thursday 9 September 2021 at 4.00 pm.   
 
A meeting of the Standing Committee will take place at 2.00pm. 
 
 
By Command of the Worshipful Master, 

Sincerely and fraternally 
Dr Ric Berman, PAGSwdB 

Secretary 
 
 

Dark Suit, no gloves.  Undress Regalia. 
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ORDER OF BUSINESS 
 
 

1. To open the Lodge. 
 
2. To Pay Respect to Departed Merit. 
 
3. To confirm the Minutes of the last regular Lodge Meeting held on 26 June 2021 

and to welcome new Lodge members. 
 
4. To Elect a Master and Treasurer for the ensuing year. The nominations are W.Bro. 

Michael Kearsley as Master and W.Bro. David Peck as Treasurer. Subject to the 
Book of Constitutions, it is the intention of the Master to declare them elected 
unless any member calls for a ballot. Should Bro. Kearsley be unable to return from 
New Zealand, a motion will be circulated at least 14 days in advance of the 
November meeting (Rule 105b) and thereafter moved in Lodge and, if the motion 
is carried, a second election will take place immediately to elect an alternate Master 
Elect to be installed at that meeting. 

 
5. To Elect a Tyler for the ensuing year. W.Bro. Mike James has signalled his 

willingness to remain as Tyler. 
 
6. To Elect two brethren to the Audit Committee. 
 
7. To announce the winner of the Norman B. Spencer Essay Prize. 
 
8. To receive a Lecture from Professor Remzi Sanver entitled Freemasonry and 

Secular Spirituality in the Ottoman Grand East. 
 
9. To receive an update on the Lodge’s contribution to the Tercentenary of the 1723 

Constitutions. 
 
10. Propositions for membership of the Lodge. 
 
11. To close the Lodge. 
 
 

The meetings of the Lodge are held on the 
Second Thursday in November (Installation), Third Thursday in February, Second 

Thursday in May and September, and the Fourth Thursday in June 
 

Quarterly Communications of Grand Lodge are on  
the second Wednesday in March, June, September and December 

 
Should any member’s contact details change, please inform the Secretary 

  



 

 

Officers of the Lodge 2020-2021 

 

 W.Bro. Prof. Andreas Önnerfors Master 
 W.Bro. Dr Mike Kearsley, PAGDC Senior Warden 
 W.Bro. Hugh O’Neill Junior Warden 
 W.Bro. David Peabody, PGStB, PM  Chaplain 
 W.Bro.  David Peck Treasurer 
 W.Bro. Dr Ric Berman, PAGSwdB, PM Secretary 
 W.Bro. Dr John Wade, PAGDC, PM  Director of Ceremonies 
 W.Bro. Prof. Aubrey Newman, OSM, PJGD, PM Almoner 
 W.Bro.  Dr Brent Morris, PM Charity Steward 
 W.Bro. Richard Gan, PAGDC Senior Deacon 
 W.Bro. Dr John Reuther, PSGD  Junior Deacon 
 V.W.Bro. Dr Paul Calderwood, PGSwdB Asst Director of Ceremonies 
 W.Bro.  Michael Karn, PJGD Assistant Secretary 
 W.Bro. Helge Horrisland Inner Guard 
 W.Bro.  Mike James  Tyler 
  W.Bro. Dr Ric Berman, PAGSwdB, PM Immediate Past Master 
 
 

Members of the Lodge 

Dr Trevor Stewart, PM; Yoshio Washizu, Robert Cooper, PM; Antony Baker, PJGD, PM; Dr 
James Campbell, PJGD, PM; Brian Price OBE, PAGDC, PM; Andreas Rizopoulos, PM; Prof. 

Roger Burt; Arturo De Hoyos; Trevor McKeown; Mark Tabbert; Fabio Venzi; John Belton; Kent 
Henderson; Christopher Powell; Adam Kendall; Iain McIntosh, Dr E. Oscar Alleyne, V.Rev. Leif 

Grutle, Martin Faulks. 
 
 

Honorary Members of the Lodge 

The Most Hon. the Marquess of Northampton, DL, PProGM;  
Dr James Daniel, PSGW, PM; Yasha Beresiner, PGStB, PM. 

 
  



 
 
 
 

About the Lecturer 
 

 
 
 

Professor Sanver was born in 1970. He is a graduate of Galatasaray Lisesi High School, which 
was founded more than five centuries ago, and received a BSc in Industrial Engineering (1993) 

and PhD in Economics (1998) from Bogaziçi University, Istanbul, Turkey. 
 

Following the completion of his Doctorate, Remzi began his professional academic career at 
Istanbul Bilgi University, Turkey, where he was appointed the founder director of the Murat 

Sertel Center for Advanced Economic Studies. He also served as Rector of the University 
(2011-15). In October 2015 he was appointed Director of Research at CNRS at LAMSADE, 

University of Paris, Dauphine. 
 

Within Freemasonry, Professor Sanver is a Past Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Turkey 
and an avid Masonic Researcher. 


